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Announcements

PRESIDENT FOR THE DAY:  Joe Pokorney 
Greeter/Invocation:  Cole McHargue was our greater today.  He then 
delivered the invocation and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. (Please 
consider volunteering to be a greeter)!!!

Attendance: We had Don Lazzaro’s daughter, Ellen visiting us today.  

Announcements: The next two meetings SEPTEMBER 5TH AND 12TH 
will be held at PLANTATION GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB. VENICE YACHT 
CLUB WILL BE CLOSED!!!!! Cost for the meal at Plantation will be $32. If 
you are a quarterly payer, you will be billed.  If you are a “pay as you go” 
person, they will have a barcode for you to scan.
September 5, 2024 - AFTER the NOON MEETING- Art Fest meeting
September 14, 2024 – Membership Committee meeting 4PM on ZOOM
September 18, 2024 – Board of Director’s meeting for VNRC
September 19, 2024 - President Steve Boone will be back from North 
Carolina and there will be an evening social at the Venice Yacht Club.   (We 
will still have a noon meeting)! 
Casey Riley is in the process of organizing our first annual Rotary Putt-Putt 
Golf Tournament in downtown Venice on October 12, 2024.  
The Sun Fiesta Bed Race is also coming up the weekend of October 19th. 
We plan to have our Rotary Tent set up.  Please speak with Dave Butler or 
Casey about helping out.
Jay Kasmark updated us on Flags across Venice!  The installations for 
Labor Day and 9/11 have begun on 936 flags!!!!….take down will be after 
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Cart Talk

Program

Jane Mendola shared the CART talk today which was very 
informative. And at the end had all of us secretly tapping 
our fingers to our thumbs!
    A group of Tasmanian scientists from University of 
Tasmania’s Wicking Dementia Research and Education 
Center are a step closer to developing a computer test 
that can detect dementia decades before any memory 
symptoms emerge!!!  They have developed a computer 
screening test that they have named TAS Test.  They have 
used it on 400 participants where, in the comfort of their 
own home, record themselves tapping their fingers against 
their thumbs in a quick test that takes about 30 seconds.  
The researchers analyze precise movements such as the 
rhythm of tapping and the speed of the movements and 
compare to the cognitive test scores which are recorded 
as part to the involvement in the project.
     The researchers found that those with slightly lower 
cognitive scores (those that have a higher risk of dementia 
in the future) have slightly less regular rhythm and they 
tapped slower.  These subtle changes they see over time 
cannot be seen with the human eye, but they do have a 
computer-generated algorithm they use (using artificial 
intelligence.). The studies outcomes mean we are a step 
closer to developing a computer test that can be used at 
home to detect dementia risk decades before any memory 
symptoms emerge!

9/11, preferably that weekend. We now have 14 routes – 
Route 8 was split between 8N and 8S. There are about 30 
Rotarians helping out. Special shout out to Jim Romano 
and Scott DeArmey for organizing the staffing and also 
stepping in to help out on the routes. Also a special 
shout out to Jeff Bench, who helped Jay “grind” some 
more ground stakes. Also, a welcome and thank you to 
Linda Botts who is now helping with the administrative 
side.  She will be working with the flag mapping program 
and doing additions and corrections!  WELCOME to the 
team Linda!!! We still need volunteers, anyone that can 
give just a little of their time to help would be greatly 
appreciated…you don’t necessarily need to do an entire 
route or do every holiday.  The more hands to help, the 
faster it goes!  The Veteran’s organizations we donate to 
really appreciate what we do!
     Joe gave an update on the Hurricane Debbie flooding 
disaster that we are helping with up in Sarasota.  In the 
Pinecraft area, the Amish area off Bahia Vista in Sarasota, 
we helped with about 15 homes and then another 20-25 
homes in the Laurel Meadows area.  We mostly “mucked 
and gutted” the homes that had water 3-4 feet deep.  Last 
Saturday he had over 100 volunteers working at Laurel 
Meadows.  Our disaster trailer was loaned about 40 
industrial sized dehumidifiers for these homes. We are 
retrieving those now. There are also trailers we borrowed 
from Vero Beach, that we must get their tools back in 
and return.  Joe shared the EOC statistics – there was 
about $55 million worth of damage, and this was a mild 
storm compared to Ian!  There were over 277 homes with 
serious damage, with 1000 more effected.  The EOC has 
approved over $3M in assistance….about $20,000 per 
home on average.  Saturday Chuck and Joe will be moving 
the Disaster Trailer down to the Boone Law Firm parking 
lot.  They need some volunteers to help sort through the 
tools and put them in the proper trailer.  They will need 
to do this over the next 2-3 weeks.  Please, if you can 
find the time to help, reach out to Joe!  Joe also gave a 
shout out to a group of special Rotarians that spent a 
lot of time volunteering and helping in Laurel Meadows…
THANK YOU especially to Linda Botts, Jerry Downs, Kevin 
McCarthy and Casey Riley…you all exemplify what Rotary 
is all about!
     Casey then informed the club about the Rotary Open.  
Last year this was for 21+ years of age participants (run 
by Venice Main Street then).  This year we are making 
it family friendly! We are also allowing non-Venice Main 
Street merchants to be involved. We are pairing up a 
business that does not have a downtown store front with 
one that does have a storefront.  They are also offering a 
”rent a pro” with the VHS golf teams. VHS Interact Club will 
help with volunteers, and we will also have NONPROFIT 
booths set up in Centennial Park.  The alcohol will need 
to be on private property – we need someone to volunteer 
for that.  We will need someone to help with registrations, 
checking ID’s, trash clean up.  It will most likely be hot, 

Joe introduced the Immediate Past President of Sertoma, 
Laura Benson, to share with us what Sertoma is all about. 
Laura stated she was surprised that she was invited to 
a Rotary meeting… she jokingly said if she would have 
invited any of us to Sertoma, she would probably have 
been kicked out!  She thanked us for being braver than 
Sertoma.  She and Casey were Presidents of their clubs 
at the same time.
     Sertoma stands for SERVICE TO MANKIND. It was 

so many short shifts would be advantageous to the 
volunteers, that way we don’t get volunteers overheated, 
but it means we need many volunteers. The event will 
be held Saturday 10/12/24 from 12-6 pm with 18 holes.  
Last year Venice Main Street made $6000 profit!  We will 
be looking for hole sponsors…$100 per hole? Casey has 
the “rules and regulations” on how to build a hole.
NEW MEMBER INDUCTION: Joe asked Jeff Boone, Marion 
Shelton and Marion’s sponsor Kevin McCarthy to come 
forward for Marion’s induction.  Marion’s classification is 
“Real Estate”.  Jeff provided him with his new badge, the 
Rotary 4-Way Test, The Object of Rotary plaques, our Club 
Banner, and Joe Pokorney pinned him with his Rotary 
Pin. Marion will give his new member talk in the future. 
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Pay The Lawyer

                 There were 25 cards left including the joker.  
The jackpot was $1336, and the winning number was 
a red ticket that ended in “4409”, Don Lazzaro held 
the winning ticket but unfortunately, did not pull the 
joker…. so the jackpot continues to grow!!! Jeff Boone 
followed 50/50 and double checked the stack of 
cards to confirm the Joker was present!!!!

50/50

Jeff started off the fines with fining Laura for attending a 
Rotary meeting!  Jeff thanked Joe for filling in as President 
today but fined him for forgetting how to turn on the 
microphone.  Casey was fined for grammar…it is not “us” 
Rotarians…it is “we” Rotarians ….and the pronunciation of 
the word ancillary – phonetically Casey made it 4 syllables 
“an-cill-er-rey” we the focus on the “er” instead of a two 
syllable word  “ancill-ery”!  Linda Botts was fined for the 
pretty pink box she has! Bruce Bench was fined for his 
clothing choice when installing the flags…. Jeff’s neighbor 
(the Gladys Kravit’s of the neighborhood) called Jeff again 
telling him there are homeless people in your yard!  Don 
Lazzaro was fined $1 for showing up on time!!! (it is only 
because his daughter Ellen is in town).  Jim Woods was 
fined for being on his phone during the prayer.  There are 
now 2 Kevin’s in the club Kevin #1 (Kevin Hanley) and Kevin 
#2 (Kevin McCarthy) …they were both fined…Kevin #1 paid 
$100 because he has been missing in action for so long.  
Jeff reminded the club that Kevin#1 had one of the most 
interesting classification talks as he revealed his first job 
was at a local hubcap business…the real question is did 
Kevin #1 steal hubcap’s to drum up business???? Nanci 
pointed out the fashion police fine to Jim Renz who had a 
blue striped shirt and blue plaid pants on!
     Happy dollars were donated by: Ken Jones ($5) – he is 
happy to be back after a 6 day hospital stay due to CoVid!!!! 
Don Lazzaro($5) for his daughter Ellen being in town to 
visit, Mike Sundaram for being asked by his father-in-law 
to join Rotary (an all men’s club at the time), Dave Butler 
($5) for our new member Marion joining the club today, 
Jim Woods for having Laura Benson as our speaker from 
Sertoma and not Jim Clinch!, Jeff Boone for being in high 
school with Jim Clinch, Joe Pokorney ($10) for the support 
he received to help with the disaster trailer, Casey ($3) for 
Laura speaking, for the 1st annual Putt-putt being a new fun 
event and for there being no mention of the FSU football in 
PTL; Jeff Boone ($2) for UF playing Miami on Saturday and 
for having women admitted to the VNRC (it washed out a 
“bad” member back in the day).

  The meeting ended with the 4-Way Test!

formed in Kansas City, MO in April 1921 by 3 people, two 
of which were doctors.  Sertoma’s focus is on hearing 
and speech. This group of three people saw a need for 
a service organization that could focus on hearing and 
speech.  It has now expanded to a little more than 700 
clubs across the United States, Canada, Mexico and 
Puerto Rico.  A fun fact is that the Venice Sertoma club 
is one of the largest in the country!!!
     The Sertoma Club of Venice formed in 1976, and it 
started as a men’s club (they went coed in 1980). The 
founders were about 20-30 years old at the time. Ed 
Taylor and Fred Lugar (who has since passed) where 
two of the founding members.  It took 25 local people to 
come together to get this club going.  The belief is they 
started Sertoma, rather than joining Kiwanis or Rotary, 
so that they could have a club the way they liked it! They 
didn’t want the weekly requirements that some clubs had. 
The Venice club’s primary focus today is sponsoring a 
speech clinic for children. They also provide scholarships 
and sponsor a Little League team. On a side note, the 
Women’s Sertoma Club in Venice is not the same as the 
Sertoma Club of Venice.  There is also a Sertoma Club 
in Sarasota whose primary focus is on hearing for both 
adults and children.  Sarasota’s club has a hearing aid 
program – you can donate used hearing aids – they will 
clean them up and refurbish them for others who cannot 
afford hearing aids.
     The Venice Speech Clinic is located at 800 Gulf Coast 
Blvd. in the Children’s First building.  They have three 
clinicians, who last month saw 51 children 121 times!  
The clinic works on a sliding scale….people pay what 
they can afford.  It can be as small as $5 per visit.  The 
Venice Sertoma Club raises money to help pay these 
three clinicians.  They just added that 3rd clinician.  Most 
of the clinicians work for the Sarasota County School 
District as well.  They do nights and weekend work at 
the clinic.  One clinician is pretty much available during 
the day.  They try to get these children help at an early 
age….it can be a speech impediment, delayed speech or 
maybe stuttering that the need help with. They want to 
make an impact on the children before they start school 
if possible.
     Laura shared that one of the appealing things of the 
Venice club today is it was the current members fathers 
who started the club. It has become a generational 
club.  Their major events are the Wine Fest which is 
on the 2nd Thursday in November. They raise close to 
$25,000 on this event. After Hurricane Irma they donated 
all the proceeds from the Wine Fest to the Community 
Foundation who at that time was focusing relief efforts 
in South Sarasota county. This donation was matched by 
the Patterson Foundation to help our local residents!
     In the past they have manned the beer tents at the 
Suncoast BBQ bash and they host the Breakfast with 
Santa.  
     Last year we worked with Sertoma by participating in 

their Charity Rodeo hosted at Fox Lea Farms.  Laura stated 
that together our clubs can work for our one community!!!



Julia Stalnaker
Victoria Stultz
Mike Sundaram
Lee Thacker
Mirian Walters
James Wefso
Clifton White
Randy Winkel
Steven Wirth
Sarah Young
Richard Zwiebel
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Paul Harris Fellows

Penny Corell
Tom Fitch
Barbara Freeman
Barry Gray
Christopher Gray  
Susan Hanks        
Jay Kasmark 
Nanci Korman
Jesse Lazarus    
Evan Lebson 
George Lewis
Nancy Lewis 
Bill Mehserle

Paul Harris Society
John Myers  
Wendy North   
Stephen Picazio Sr. 
Diane Pick
Jeffrey Pick
Joseph Pokorney
Craig T. Riley
VIctoria Stultz
Steven Wirth 
Sarah Young

Bequest Society Benefactors

Paige Balsinger
Mark Beebe
Richard Beebe
Bruce Bench
Edward Benson
Richard Bond
Annette Boone
Jackson Boone
Jeffery Boone
Stephen Boone
Stuart Boone
John Bragg
Matthew Brooker
David Butler
Roger Button
Matthew Cary
Richard Cimo

Penny Corell
Jerry Downs
Elaine Ellison
Lat Farr
Tom Fitch
Barbara Freeman
Barry Gray
Christopher Gray
Susan Hanks
Thomas Hanks
Samantha Hill
Donald Hillerich
Kate Hill-Moore
Judy Jankowski
Jeffrey Johnson
Robert Johnson

George Kalbfleisch
Jay Kasmark
Nanci Korman
Jack Kurschner
Douglas Laudenslager
Jesse Lazarus
Donald Lazzaro
Evan Lebson
John LeRoux
George Lewis
Nancy Lewis
John Marshall 11
Ken McBride
Larry McCarthy
Tony McNair
Jane Mendola

Charles Mills
Mark Murray
John Myers
Wendy North
David Pankiw
Stephen Picazio Jr.
Stephen Picazio Sr.
Diane Pick
Jeffrey Pick
Joseph Pokorney
Kim Randolph
Jim Renz
Craig T. Riley
Casey Riley
James Romano
Charles Snyder

Major Donors
Christopher Gray - 1
Susan Hanks - 1
Jay Kasmark - 1   
Mark Murray-1  
Wendy North - 1   
Steve Picazio Sr. - 1 
Joe Pokorney-1 
Steve Wirth - 1
Evan Lebson - 2   
George Lewis -3  
Jeffrey Pick - 4

Paul Harris
Paul Harris Society members pledge to donate at least $1,000 
of their own money each year to the Rotary Foundation. That 
works out to about $84 per month or $2.74 per day. Donations 
can be made via credit card, bank charge, or with dues 
payments, and can be made annually, semi-annually, quarterly 
or monthly. We invite you to become a member. Please see 
Susan Hanks for more information.

Paul Harris Fellows have made a total donation of at least 
$1,000 (sometimes over month or years) to the Rotary 
Foundation.  The 2nd $1,000 donation level earns a Paul Harris 
Plus 1. The same for each $1,000 up to $9,000 which would 
be a Paul Harris Plus 8. At $10,000 or more the recognition 
becomes a Major Donor. Please see Susan Hanks for more 
information.

Bequest Society members commit a legacy in their will to the 
Rotary Foundation. Recognition starts at $10,000. Please see 
Susan Hanks for more information.

Benefactors pledge to leave at least $1,000 to the Rotary 
Foundation.

The Rotary Foundation 
Donor Recognition Program 
The Rotary Foundation, a 501(c)3 charity, needs 
your support to continue their excellent work in 
the United States and throughout the world. The 
foundation accepts, checks, credit cards, bank 
account charges, IRA distributions, and tangible 
assets such as stock transfers. 

You can also donate with your dues payments. 
The Rotary Foundation enjoys an outstanding 
reputation and the highest ratings from companies 
that rate non-profit organizations, such as: www.
charitynavigator.org

Below is some information about donor recognition 
awarded to donors to the Rotary Foundation.

Barbara Freeman - 1
Jane Mendola - 1
Mark Murray  - 1
Wendy North - 1      
David Pankiw - 4 
Diane Pick - 6
Jeffrey Pick - 6 

Barbara Freeman 
George Lewis
Jane Mendola
Mark Murray
Wendy North
David Pankiw
Diane Pick
Jeffrey Pick
Steve Wirth



ROTARIANS

HAZEN STEVENS 
CLIF WHITE
DAN BOONE 
JACK MEYERHOFF 
BOB BOWLIN
BILL VAN COTT 
GRADY HOUGH 
BOB MILES 
FRANK WHITING 
TERRY LITTRELL 
JIM HILL
JACK OGLE 
BUD MILLER
GEORGE PICKHARDT
DICK DODDERIDGE
JEFF BOONE
JOE MONROE 
BILL WILSON
HANK MIKAELIAN 
DAN O’HARA 
ROBERT WALDRON 
JIM WOODS
JEFF PICK
NANCI KORMAN 
JACK STARKS
DAVID YARZAB 
JOE POKORNEY 
RICHARD BEEBE
JULIE STALNAKER
JOHN RYAN
STEVE BOONE
JACK KURSCHNER

NON-ROTARIANS

HARRY CASE 
BILL HANCOCK 
BRAD BAKER
STEVE HARNER
DAN PARISI 
BOB VEDDER
CHUCK KOCH 
CHUCK REITER 
LAUREL O’CONNORS 
MERLE GRASER 
FRANCIS BOURNE 
SANDRA TERRY 
MARION OGLE
WENDY FISHMAN
FREDA BOONE
C.J. FISHMAN
GEORGE HUNT 
JEAN TRAMMELL 
DAVID FARLEY 
LIZ HILL
DEAN CALAMARAS 
BENNY WEAVER 
NANCY DETERT 
DON HAY
JUDY WILCOX 
FRAN VALENCIC 
RICH CARROLL 
GINA TAYLOR 
MIKE PACHOTA
TOM KNIGHT
CRAIG FAULKNER
KATHY LEHNER

Doc Matson Awards

The Venice-Nokomis Rotary Club honors the memory of Rotarian Charles “Doc” Matson 
and his ideals by awarding two annual awards in his name. ‘Doc Matson served the 
Venice-Nokomis Rotary selflessly for almost 20 years and he held the world record for 

continuous perfect attendance of 67 years, 3 months, 3 weeks. The recipients of these awards 
should exemplify the Rotary motto of “Service Above Self”  and be the best possible example 
of living by the fundamentals of the 4-Way test.

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all 
concerned? 

Will it be 
BENEFICIAL to all 
concerned?

Will it build 
GOOD WILL and 
better FRIENDSHIPS?
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Venice-Nokomis Rotary Club Past Presidents

Thank you to all of our past presidents who have fearlessly led the 
Venice-Nokomis Rotary Club to greatness!

James T. Blalock 
Robert S. Baynard, Esq. M.A. 
Braswell, Esq. 
George E. Youngberg, Sr. 
Chidester Johnson 
George T. Gibbs, Jr. 
Col. William R. Grove, Jr. 
Benjamin B. Dunn 
Robert S. Baynard, Esq.
Wesley D. Buchannan 
Douglas R. Murphy, M.D. 
Lester Thompson, D.D.S. 
E.S. Raymond 
John Beatty 
John E. Davis 
Jay H. Lumley 
Lauriston Rutherford, D.D.S. (moved)
George H. Wheeler, Jr. (completed year)
John Elkins Fraser (passed away)
J. Howard Vaughn (completed year)
Leon D. Terry, D.D.S. 
Rev. Donis D. Patterson 
Charles R. Miles
Ronald T. Hanson 
James H. Brandt, D.V.M. 
Omar Wilson, Jr. 
C. M. Chisolm
Gerald H. Hollestelle (resigned)
Charles C. Smith (completed year) 
Charles C. Smith 
E.G. “Dan” Boone, Esq. 
Col. Joseph L. Tucker 
Robert I. Johnson 
Hazen H. Stevens
James C. Hill 
Richard R. Sutton 
Paul A. Dent 
Ronald W. Higel, D.D.S.
James B. Powell 

Clifton F. White, Esq. 
Robert E. Bowlin 
Cavil Lee Linkous
William M. Van Cott 
Robert K. Coulter 
Jeffery A. Boone, Esq. 
Robert L. Waldron 
Stephen J. Picazio, Sr.
D. Grady Hough, Jr., C.P.A. 
George D. Pickhardt 
Farnsley “Pete” Peters 
W. Jack Ogle
Terry E. Littrell 
Richard W. Dodderidge 
Jeffrey P. Johnson, D.C.M. 
Daniel O’Hara 
Mary Stanley 
Stephen J. Picazio, Jr. 
William D. Willson 
Eiaine M. Boyer 
Elliot D. Dibbs, D.D.S. 
John Ryan 
Mollie Hernandez 
Jerry Zwers 
Bob Mudge 
Joseph L. Pokorney 
Lat Farr 
Beth Harrison 
Doug Laudenslager 
Nevenka Kovcic 
Julie Stalnaker
Jeff Pick
Blair Post
Penny Corell
Matt Cary
Jane Mendola
Wendy North
Matt Britton
Susan Hanks
David Pankiw

1947-48
1948-49
1949-50
1950-51
1951-52
1952-53
1953-54
1954-55
1955-56
1956-57
1957-58
1958-59
1959-60
1960-61
1961-62
1962-63
1963-64

1964-65

1965-66
1966-67
1967-68
1968-69
1969-70
1970-71
1971-72
1972-73

1973-74
1974-75
1975-76
1976-77
1977-78
1978-79
1979-80
1980-81
1981-82
1982-83

1983-84
1984-85
1985-86
1986-87
1987-88
1988-89
1989-90
1990-91
1991-92
1992-93
1993-94
1994-95
1995-96
1996-97
1997-98
1998-99
1999-00
2000-01
2001-02
2002-03
2003-04
2004-05
2005-06
2006-07
2007-08
2008-09
2009-10
2010-11
2011-12
2012-13
2013-14
2014-15
2015-16
2016-17
2017-18
2018-19
2019-20
2020-21
2021-22
2022-23

Interact Club
Meets Tuesdays at 5:30 pm  - during the school year 
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July 27 - Club Assembly

Aug 3 - Kevin McCarthy classification talk

Aug 10 - DG Alfred Current club visit

Aug 17 - James Clinch, Venice Assistant City Manage

Aug 26 - Rotary Futures Dueling Pianos

Aug 26 - RLI - Woodland School

Aug 31 - Karen Rose, Sarasota County School Board

Sept 7 - Jay Kasmark classification talk

Sept 14 - Tom Knight, former Sheriff of Sarasota Co.

Sept 21 - Gina Taylor BBBS

Sept 28 - Chris Johnson, United Way

Nov 2 - Steve Young, CEO of HCA Florida

Nov 4 - District Luau at Englewood Rotary Club

Nov 9 - Interact Dinner

Jan 20-21 - Art Fest

Feb 17 - Foundation Banquet

July 12-13 - District Conference

2023-2024 
Club, District &  RI Calendar

Board Meetings
2nd Thurs. of each month | 5:00 PM
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 861 3315 6477   Passcode: 540184

Websites
www.venicenokomisrotary.org      
www.rotarydistrict6960.org 
www.rotary.org

Beebe, Mark		 8/06
Beebe, Dick		  8/10
Benson, Ed		  8/17
Freeman, Barbara	 8/05
Johnson, Jeff	 8/10
Lazzaro, Don	 8/16
Marshall, John	 8/10

August Birthdays	

Area Meetings
DAY PLACE TIME
MON Sarasota Southside: Libby’s Restaurant 

Sarasota Gateway: Mulligan’s- 
Bobby Jones Golf club

6:45 am
12:15 pm

TUE Charlotte Harbor:  Cultural Center 
Venice Sunset: Venice Moose Lodge 
Englewood: The Englewood Elks 
Lodge 401
(1st Tues. of every month is at 5:30pm)  
Sarasota Bay: Van Wezel Grand Foyer
Sarasota Gulf Gate: Mattison’s on 41

7:00am 
7:15 pm 
12 noon 

(5:30 pm)
12 noon
12 noon

WED West Bradenton: Bradenton CC
Placida: Rotunda Hills GCC
Harbor Heights: Charlotte Harbor YC
Sarasota: Marina Jacks
North Port Central: Olde World Rest.
Port Charlotte: So. Port Sq Gables 2nd fl

6:45am
7:00 am
7:00 am
12 noon
12 noon
12:15 pm

THU Englewood/Lemon Bay: The Englewood 
Elks Lodge 401 
Punta Gorda: Isles Yacht Club
Lakewood Ranch: LWR Golf & CC
Sarasota Keys: Hotel Indigo

7:00am

7:15am
12:00 pm
12:15pm

ANY WWW.ROTARYCLUBONE.ORG Ongoing
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Julie Stalnaker 
John Leroux
Wendy North
Susan Hanks

Bulletin Writers
julia.stalnaker@raymondjames.com
johnfleroux@hotmail.com 
wenorth@comcast.net
susan@younghanks.com

Bulletin Editor
Colleen Carver     ccarverconsulting@gmail.com

McNair, Tony	 8/13
Mills, Charlie	 8/01
Randolph, Kim 	 8/18
Terry, Jesse		 8/30
Toppin, Lisa 		 8/06
Turillo, Mike		 8/22
Winkel, Randy 	 8/30



Support Our Support Our Rotary SponsorsRotary Sponsors  Who Follow the 
Four Way Test
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